
IN THE COUNTY COMMISSION OF WOOD COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA 

IN RE: 	 MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 
OCTOBER 30, 1989 

PRESENT: 	 PRESIDENT, LEWIS E. GUINN 
COMMISSIONER, STEVEN A. GRIMM 
COMMISSIONER, HOLMES R. SHAVER 

The County Commission met in regular session on this date. The Commissio 

signed purchase orders, invoices and correspondence. 

At 9:00 a.m. the Commission met with Larry Lockhart and neighbors 

regarding Keith Street. The Commission informed them that they would need 

to seek legal counsel regarding this matter. 

At 9:15 a.m. Mary Rader, County Administrator, met with the Commission 

to discuss various office procedures. 

The County Commission received a check from the State of West Virginia 

in the amount of $19,338.78 as per Drawdown Request No.5 submitted by the 

County Commission to the Governor's Office of Community and Industrial 

Development in regard to the Small Cities Block Grant known as the Union-

Williams Public Service District Sewer Project, Grant No. B88-DC-54-0001. An 

Order was prepared for this matter. 

The County Commission awarded the bid for an IBM System 36 Computer, 

for use in the Circuit Court office, to IBM Corporation, Charleston WV, and 

further awarded the software program, to be used in conjunction with the 

IBM System 36, to Nuggett Software System. An Order was prepared for this 

matter. 

At 1:00 p.m. the Commission met with Jerry Martin from Applied Business 

Systems in regard to his 1988 taxes. Present at this hearing was Jerry 

Martin, Thomas Ryan, Eugene Knotts County Assessor, Cindy Brown and Mary 

Rader. The Commission informed Mr. Martin that they would discuss this 

matter with Jeff Reed,County Prosecuter and Eugene Knotts before they gave 
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 a decision on this matter. 

At 1:40 p.m. the Commission met with Mr. Fenton/Past Chairman of the 

Williamstown Ambulance Service; and Paul Stockwell/new Chairman, to ask for 

funding for a heart monitor for the Ambulance Service. Mr. Fenton also asked 

for the Commission to write a letter to the Mid-Ohio Valley Emergency Medical 

Services to request they allocate the numbers 12 and 13 to the Williamstown 

Ambulance Service. Number 12 was allocated to the Washington Bottom Ambulance 

Service, but they are no longer in service. The Commission stated they would 

check to see if Washington Bottom was planning to go back in service before 

they wrote the letter. 

On this date the County Commission received an abstract from West 

Virginia Department of Highways in regard to the extension of County Route 

50/8, total length of 0.197 mile to be assigned to the State Local Road 

Service. An Order was prepared for this matter. 

Having no other scheduled appointments or further business 

to, the Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. 

to attend 

Approved: 

THE COUNTY COMMISSION OF WOOD COUNTY 
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PRE IDENT, LEWIS E. GUINN 


